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~ (This was the first children’ s meeting of the year)
July 7th was Tanabata Day. Children and teachers wrote their

Shinichiro Takano, Principal

wishes on strips of paper and hung them on a bamboo branch to
decorate the Tanabata Festival. We held a Tanabata assembly in the
gymnasium. Due to the influence of the coronavirus, it was
difficult to hold a school-wide event, but we were able to hold
a Tanabata assembly in the gymnasium. This was the first time for

me to participate in this event. It was a great experience for the
students to experience a seasonal event. The first year students who were in charge of the opening
speech introduced themselves at the beginning of the meeting. Since we were unable to hold the first
ceremony of the festival, it was also presented in front of all the students. After that, we had a
Tanabata play by “Kamimano Children’ s Association”, and a play in the school, which was divided into
vertical groups. We had an orienteering session and it was a fun seventh—grade assembly. The senior
grade representative committee planned and ran the event. It was a great event. We also had the pleasure
of having this year’ s school trustees come and enjoy the event with us.
Here are this year’ s school trustees

Mr. Seiichi Kimura, Ms. Mieko Hamana, Mr. Hironobu Kamada and Mr. Kunio Tanaka.
Thank you for your support.

As I mentioned in my previous letter, recently, the number of calls
to action has been increasing in the prefecture. This is not necessarily
because of this, but yesterday, we held a crime prevention and evacuation
drill as an anti—suspicious person measure. With the help of Minamisoma
police and juvenile guidance volunteers, we learned how to evacuate in
case of an emergency and how to avoid the danger. We learned what to do

when you are approached by a stranger. .

By the way, is your child s security buzzer safe? Please check the batteries and the device itself
at home. We have been instructed by the police department to wear them to school at any time. Please
encourage your children to wear them to school at home as well.

1 Don’ t follow a stranger. 2 Don’t get in a stranger s car.

3 When in a pinch, I would shout for help. 4 get to a safe place or an adult, run away

5 Notify the family and school of the characteristics (clothing, car number, etc.)

We received a face shield to prevent droplet infection.

We received a hand—made face shield from Mr. Hironobu Kamata, the president
of our school PTA. It seems that the chairman himself made it using a 3D printer.
When I teach a class, [ use it as a substitute for a mask. In the season when
it becomes hot, it is very useful. Thank you very much. Also, we would like

to thank you for donating 18 liters of rubbing alcohol for disinfection during
our special holiday. I would like to take this opportunity to inform you again.
Thank you very much.



